

Via Certified Mail

May 21, 2013 In reply, refer to SHEA-113546

Ms. Teena Takata President – Santa Susana Mountain Parks Association P.O. Box 4831 Chatsworth, CA 91313

Dear Ms. Takata

Subject: Santa Susana Mountain Parks Association Letter of April 29, 2013

Thank you for your letter of April 29th expressing the interest of the Santa Susana Mountain Parks Association (SSMPA) in the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (Santa Susana).

As you know, Boeing does not control disposition of the federal property at Santa Susana. Your interest in that regard should be communicated directly to NASA and the U.S. General Services Administration.

For its part, Boeing remains committed to completing its cleanup to meet standards for suburban residential development, and to seeing its property at the site protected and managed as open space parkland in perpetuity.

Boeing is working diligently to complete its remediation responsibilities, as outlined in the 2007 Consent Order with the state Department of Toxic Substances Control. And Boeing continues to engage with conservation agencies and interested non-governmental organizations regarding the site's future land use.

We understand that remediation and land transfer at Santa Susana are important to local residents and environmentalists like the SSMPA, and we remain committed to facilitating public engagement throughout the process. Additionally, our outreach program provides numerous, regular opportunities for the community to enjoy Santa Susana's natural beauty and significant ecological resources for education, recreation and other public benefits.



Please do not hesitate to contact me or Kamara Sams in the future.

Sincerely,

David W. Dassler, Program Director

Santa Susana Site Closure

cc: Kamara Sams – Boeing Community Outreach

John Luker – SSMPA

James Biederman – US GSA

Allen Elliott - NASA